Honorable Council City of Newark, Ohio August 28, 2012

The Service Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday August 27, 2012 following a Street Committee meeting. The following members were present:

Jeff Rath, Chair Ed Houdeshell Duke Frost Ryan Bubb for Doug Marmie Shirley Stare

We wish to report:

1. David Rhodes brought forth Resolution No. 12-69. A resolution authorizing the Director of Public Service to prepare and submit applications to participate in the Ohio Public Works Commission State Capital Improvements Program and to execute contracts as required.

City Engineer, Brian Moorehead- This is an application to apply for the State's Capital Improvements Program which the City has done for the last 27 years. The projects that they are planning on applying for this year are the bridge deck repair and or replacement of the bridge on W Church St, over Raccoon Creek, and they are planning on being part of a cooperative agreement with the City of Heath, the Village of Granville and ODOT for the resurfacing of 30th St, W Main St and Cherry Valley Rd. This piece of legislation is part of a grant application; grant application which is due October 5, 2012.

Motion by Mr. Bubb, second by Mr. Frost to carry to Council Motion passed by a vote of 5-0.

Jeff Rath, Chair